

APRIL

2018

PAVEL PETIHACHNY

In April we had two mega-evangelisms in the villages of Nesvoia and Balkauts with the participation of a group of singers from Arad, Romania. Lots of unsaved people who attended the outreaches purchased the singers' CDs because they liked the songs. I met many people who ask me lots of questions about Jesus and the Bible. Some of them started to come to our church regularly. We pray for all of them.

In April I taught a session at the Seminary in Chernauts, the topic of which was called "How to plan our time efficiently". In that session I demonstrated to the students how they could plan their time more efficiently for the ministry so that they would be in control of their time, not somebody else.

I taught the church in Nesvoia chapter 3 from the Book of Revelation. I demonstrated to the members of the church the connectivity between the events from chapter s4 and 22.

We celebrated the Resurrection with the whole church. The youth, the choir and the children of the church had special programs on that occasion. We had lots of unsaved guests at the services. We pray for all the unsaved guests who attend our services to repent.

We also pray for the Apologetic conference with the participation of Dr. Terry Mortenson which is to be in May. I still need to organize lots of things. Pray for me and our team to do our work efficiently and be successful on this event.

Best wishes, Pavel and Larisa Petihachny

GORTOPAN MIHAI

April came to us with lots of blessings, joy and holidays. On the first Sunday we celebrated Jesus' glorious en-

trance into Jerusalem and on the following Sunday we proclaimed Jesus' Resurrection. The whole church glorified the Lord with songs and special programs on those special events. I was glad to see lots of unsaved people from our community at church. A person accepted the Lord at the Resurrection service. We pray for the other people who attended the outreaches on those days to open their hearts for Jesus.

Our church started a new project - to pray for the people in our church who have departed from Christ. We have also visited them and talked to them. We rejoiced when three people returned to Christ again. Through these things we praise and glorify only the Lord. We are motivated to continue in interceding for the lost.



Thank you for your support. You are a great help and encouragement to us. We love you and pray for you.

Best wishes, Gortopan Mihai

PREUTESA VASILE

Grace and peace from God the Father and Jesus Christ our Lord through the Holy Spirit to all the brethren who pray for us and support us in the mission work!

At Easter I had the opportunity to visit the sick people of our church as well some sick people from the community who are not saved. I had the opportunity to talk to the children and relatives of the sick. When I visited sister Solomia, her children asked me whether I come from a repentant family. I told them I did not and started to tell them my story of disobedience to God and rebellion during Communism and how I started to read the Bible and how I repented. I answered other questions they asked me about my faith and about God. I suggested they read the Bible and find a church in their village. We pray for all the people who heard the gospel on those days to repent.

The youth of our church had a special Easter program at church and we also had unsaved guests for whom we pray.

I thank you for praying for me and supporting me financially. I thank Peggy and Bob Goldston for the money they sent for medication. May the Lord reward your sacrifice with health, joy and eternal life! I thank you once again and may the Lord be glorified!

We pray for the conference that will be on May 11 and 12 with the Participation of Dr. Terry Mortenson. We pray for Pavel and Larisa Petihachny, to get health and wisdom from God to lead the event successfully and more people would be able to hear the truth in the Bible. May the Lord bless all the Partners in Evangelism from Ukraine and America!

Best regards, Vasil Preutesa

PASKARI ALEXA

In April I held a mini evangelism for an old lady from our church, whose children wished for us to come and pray for their mother on her birthday. A group of singers came with me and worshipped the Lord through songs and I had the opportunity to preach the Gospel. We prayed for that lady and her children who are not saved. I also visited other sick people from our church and shared Communion with them, prayed with them and preached the Gospel to their unsaved children, relatives and neighbors.

The youth of our church, the children and our choir were involved in a special program in honor of Easter. I am glad that many unsaved people came to church and could hear the Gospel on those days. We pray for each of them. Our choir served at a funeral in Marshentsa, a neighboring village. A lot of people were present at the funeral and heard the Gospel.

Our church helped financially a family who lost their house in a fire. We pray the Lord to work on that family's hearts and make them draw nearer Him, our Savior.



Thank you for supporting us in the ministry. May the Lord reward your sacrifice! My family is greeting you.

Love, Alexa Paskari

POSTUSAK GRIGORY

In April, the Lord helped me to lead many activities in and outside the church. In the first two weeks, we had a lot of training on how to organize the evangelism for Easter. We praised the Lord, as the young people and children and other churchmen took active part in these evangelism. Three people repented at those evangelisms. We pray for them.

Another massive evangelization was at the National Theatre of Chernovtsy. There were 1500 people who listened to the Lord's



Word spoken by the American preacher Michael Gott. Also a choir from Arkansas USA glorified the Lord though songs. Many people came in front during the call to repentance. Please pray with us for those people, we keep in touch with them.

We started do teach discipleship lessons to those who want to receive baptism this summer held in June 3rd. we pray for the ministry. We also had a wedding at church in April. We pray for the young family.

The youth met at the Coffee House at the end of the month. We are glad that more young people are interested in





the Bible and come to study it. We are preparing for the day camps for children that will be this summer. Please, pray with us for this ministry that the Lord will bless it. We are making preparations for the Conference with Dr. Terry Mortinson from May 11 and 12 in our church.

My family is sending you lots of greetings.

Best regards, Postusak Grigory

POPOV VALERY

By the mercy of the Lord we are in the service of God. Through preaching and teaching of the Word of God, we have to work to build the saints in the Church.

The mission of the Church is to confess. The members of our church are called and taught to submit to the testimony of the Lord Jesus through personal evangelization and the spread of Christian tracts. We also encourage community service, helping people in need. Through this ministry we can enter into people's houses and preach the Gospel.

We are involved in the preparation of a Christian day camp for children to be held in July. Meanwhile, the youth of the church serve the Lord through talents by praising the Lord through songs and musical instruments.

Thank you for your prayer support and for the various services you do for the people of Ukraine. May the grace of the Lord Jesus multiply in your life!

Best wishes, Popov Valery

KIORESKO GRIGORY

First of all I greet you with the Peace of our Lord Jesus Christ!

With the help of God and His great Grace, we have spent another month where every day we felt the goodness of the Father. This month we have had a blessed month because God has given us the Grace to proclaim Him in the Church where I preached 17 sermons and at two funerals where lots of unsaved people could hear the Gospel. I made ten pastoral visits, of which three were in the hospital, where there I had the Grace to preach the Gospel to unsaved people.

In April I met unsaved people and talked to them about the Lord. In the Church, I enjoy the Peace the Lord gives us. We had a baptism at home with a sick brother, and in the very first Sunday of July we are preparing a baptism with 5 people, three of whom don't come from a repentant families, but who will all confess the Lord through

baptism. Now we are discipling and praying for them, and please ask that you pray for them too.

Our leaders are preparing for the children's day camp. Please pray for this ministry. Pray for me and my family that we could all serve the Lord and minister for Him. May God's peace be with you!

Love, Kioresko Grigory



U.S. Contact:

PIEI Office
C/O Cornel Stef
5518 W. Diversey Ave.
Chicago, IL 60639
Office Phone # 773-202-8500
Cell Phone # 312-972-4262
E-mails:
cstef@piei.org
cornelstef@gmail.com

Your gifts are tax deductible if made payable to: Partners In Evangelism International (PIEI). Contributions are solicited with the understanding that PIEI has complete discretion and control over the use of all donated funds per IRS requirements. Mark your preferred donation on a SEPARATE SHEET as Fund # 24300- Ukraine National Ministries. You can also donate securely online:

WWW.PIEI.ORG/DONATE/

"For we are laborers together with God..."

1 Corinthians 3:9